
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lovely Spring! It is so good to see you. You re-awaken the parts of us that have been dulled by a 
wintry bad spell. The sun shines brighter. The deep green of the lawns is richer. The eyes of the 
grown-ups and the kids seem to carry more sparkle and ‘joie de vivre.’ We are happy that you 
are here and we rejoice in your symbolic message of rebirth. Thank you for this new beginning. 
 

Blessed by the fact that we live here in this latitude, our winter is never as bitter as has been 
the case for those living much farther north, northwest, east, south, and southeast. As I write, 
we are near eighty degrees (F) under a clear and soft blue sky. The sea is relatively calm, and 
we have many families, young lovers, and us chroniclers of all the magical scenes this beauty 
sustains. 
 

So, here is my favorite line: ‘You should all be here enjoying this beauty with family, friends, 
and/or, even with people you don’t really like that much.  
 

IMPORTANT DATE: May 11, 2013 - On this date, we will hold our mid-year HOA General 
Assembly Meeting. This was the only date we could validate, with the Spring Break activities, 
'Semana Santa' week, Easter, and other conflicting situations. We know that this date conflicts 
with 'Mother’s Day' but it is the only date that was workable. What we suggest is, instead of 
taking Mom to a crowded and busy restaurant, bring her down here to enjoy the sea air and 
the constant sun. We plan to have a homeowners' party 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM at the Azul Bar 
area on May 11. This party will be held after our General Assembly Meeting. We also are 
planning with the Azul Bar and Luca/Karina something special for Mother’s Day. More details 
below on Page 03!. 
 

Our pool repairs are completed. By the time of the General Assembly, we should have new 
chaise lounges by the pools. The most important element of all of this is YOU, the homeowner. 
Please plan to attend. Who knows, we may have a few more happy and special surprises for 
you by then. 
 

Now it is time to turn the Quarterly Newsletter over to the people who do the hard lifting: my 
wife, Julie; the tall, handsome, and bruising HOA Secretary, Ed Walencikowski; the warm, 
cuddly, wise, and handsome HOA Treasurer, Kevin Garcia; our Management Team, and, of 
course, our on-site Penasco Luxury owner/manager, Scott Poturalski (he puts this beautiful 
newsletter together - the First Quarter Newsletter was outstanding, and I expect this one will 
be more of the same!). 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Bill Chitwood 
                                                                                                   President - Bella Sirena BOD 
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It is hard work making dollars and “sense” of things in Mexico.  It really is a different 
business culture.  We certainly do the best we can on the Board and staff to make our 
limited resources go far.  That being said, here is an update on some activities. 
 
In all likelihood if you have visited the property recently, you have noticed that 
several reserve projects have been started at the resort. Most obvious is the main 
complex pool.  The main pool had several problems which many accounts seem to 
indicate were related to the speed to finish the pool to correspond with the resort 
opening. Among other things that were found to be a problem after discussing the 
repairs with the pool engineer: 
 

¶ Non-water resistant concrete used for major areas of the pool resulting in up 
to 0.75 inch cracks in the concrete around vents; 

¶ Improperly sealed vents; 

¶ Inadequate concrete thicknesses especially in the Jacuzzi where there was 
less than 1/8

th
 of an inch of concrete between the tiles and support; 

¶ Inadequately sealed shell in certain areas; 

¶ Inferior shell sealants; 

¶ Inadequately braced walls. 

We are instituting regular leak identification through evaporation testing at all of the 
pools to find these problems before they develop into larger problems. 

Some residents expressed displeasure that the pool was not ready by Spring Break.  
We are sorry for the delays as it was everybody’s desire to have the pool open by 
Spring Break.  However, the Board felt that it was important to address all of these 
issues. One factor in the delay was that the contractor could not find exact 
replacement tiles for the variety of colored areas of the pool because of the age of 
the pool. They had to investigate alternative tile replacements and order them from 
all over Mexico and the US.   

The painting of Building C started in March. The contractor who painted our other 
buildings, Sahara, submitted the lowest bid.  We will work with the painting 
contractor to limit the disruptions to the residents and guests at the complex.  We 
ask that you please be patient as this project is complex and necessarily messy. They 
will be re-painting the railings as well, which is the messiest part. They will be using 
zinc chromate primer for the railings. Zinc Chromate is a corrosion resistant agent 
that is added to certain coatings and it provides superior corrosion resistance. It has 
been used on Buildings D and E and we are planning on this technology giving us 
many years of service.     
 
Many of you have noticed a small improvement in the tennis court. The net has been 
straightened and this is only the first phase of the tennis court work. The next phase 
will be to repair and repaint the surface. We also will be adding a basketball hoop at 
the end of the court.  
 
Our goal on the Board is to use our limited resources efficiently. As part of our 
procedures we now require all projects, reserve and otherwise, that may be out 
sourced to external contractors receive a minimum of three bids. This of course can 
be challenging in a remote tourist community like Rocky Point but we have been able 
to do that on all of the reserve projects mentioned above. Additionally, there is a 
greater emphasis on “in-sourcing” this type of work by using our own staff.  They too 
now are required to submit bids on projects that don’t require specialized skill sets.    

 

 

We are also developing our own internal 
software tools to improve resort efficiency 
and communication between 
departments, homeowners and the board 
as well as examining commercial available 
programs. These tools will allow us to 
electronically track data entry and 
generate reports to examine resort 
operations. Some of these tools will be 
demonstrated at the Spring General 
Assembly meeting.  
 
Finally, we had hoped to include the credit 
or bonuses from Bella Sirena Resort 
Services (BSRS) in your second quarter 
assessment invoices. Unfortunately, the 
tax preparation required to determine the 
credits from BSRS was not finished in time 
to include in the second quarter 
assessments. Those bonuses will be 
included on the third quarter assessment 
and the invoice will indicate the amount of 
the credit and what you will pay. Those of 
you current on your assessments through 
February 15 will receive the bonuses.   
Please be advised that the amounts 
announced in the General Assembly 
meeting were estimates and those 
amounts will most likely change. Please 
remit your normal assessment amounts 
for the second quarter. 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Kevin Garcia 



 

_ 
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Secretary Update 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students from Tecnica 20, the school by the movie 
theater, visited Bella Sirena on Tuesday, March 19. The 
students were shown around by Mayne Niebla at the 
special request of Branli Vega, her son. Branli Vega and 
his classmates attend the first grade of Tecnica 20 
middle school. They have a tourism class and their 
teacher, Juan Manuel Felix, thought it would be a 
wonderful idea to go to one of the local resorts in order 
to observe and ask questions about how the different 
parts of the resort operate. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

She also explained to the students the  
meaning of an HOA. Needless to say, Bella Sirena 
was delighted to ‘show off’. 
 
 

 

New Website 
 
A new website is being developed at the request of 
the HOA board. Fernando, our IT specialist, is 
working to finalize the functions and capabilities of 
the new Bella Sirena HOA website. This will become 
a valuable management tool and information 
conduit for all owners, management and staff.  

 
The home page will be bellasirenahoa.com and we 
anticipate presenting it to all owners at the May 11th 
general assembly meeting.  

 
Some of the capabilities will include:  
 

1. Owners Job Order request 
2. Owner information updates 
3. Submit suggestions by owners 
4. Monthly events calendar 
5. Client Services Job Order requests 
6. Security data entry and search options 
7. BSRS Job Orders and data entry results 

 
 

New TV Channel Programming 
 
Get ready for some new TV programming over the 
existing Bella Sirena Television Network.  We will be 
replacing some existing Channels with new ones that 
should please many owners. The programming 
information will be provided at the May 11th 
General Assembly meeting. 
 

Regards, 
 

 Ed Walencikowski  
Board Secretary 

 

Mayne showed them 
the various areas of 
Bella Sirena as well 
as giving them a 
small resume of 
what the employees 
do here during a 
typical day and  
night. 

  

Sunday ğ May 12th         
11:00-2:00 
at Azul  

 

 

 

Buffet Style 
(Eggs, fruits, meats, poultry & seafood) 

including 1 mimosa per person 
 

$7.00 per person 
 

Soft live music entertainment! 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
       New  
   Employee 

During the 1930’s, before there was a paved road to Puerto Penasco, 
Sonora, Mexico, located just 65 miles from the U.S. border, known to 
Americans as “Rocky Point”, people began traveling to this unique seashore 
location from Phoenix and Tucson, drawn by the beauty and sport fishing 
of the incredible “Gulf of California” or “Sea of Cortez”. The ideal place to 
launch a boat back then was from the beaches of “Cholla Bay”. 
 
During the late 1930’s, Duncan Brown, a Mexican citizen of American 
decent, was working in the cotton industry in San Luis Rio Colorado, 
Sonora, just south of Yuma, Arizona. Frequently, he would travel by train to 
…the state capital, Hermosillo. The railroad line passed through “Rocky       
….Point”, and on one occasion, while waiting for the train to continue            
……the next leg of the trip, he wandered over to the shore and saw what is    
……..now known as “Sandy Beach”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

…………………….             Duncan investigated, finding out that the land belonged to the Mexican Federal 
………..Government. At that time, General Lazaro Cardenas was president of Mexico. Duncan decided it was best 
to purchase the land initially through a third party, using his attorney, Rafael Navarrete, who in 1940 acquired a  

 

 

 

 

total of 3,374 acres, the Title having been signed by President Cardenas himself. In 1941, Navarrete transferred ownership to 
Duncan, who unfortunately passed away in 1943. In 1956, his widow sold the property to her brother in law, Gus Brown Sr. 
Over the years, Americans wishing to have a place to leave their boats when they came to fish at “Cholla Bay”, located on part of 
the property, started leasing lots on which they built boathouses, and eventually homes as well. In 1985, Gus Sr. sold the property 
to Gus Jr., who in 1999 purchased an additional 2,433 acres, bringing the total to 5,807 acres. 
 
In 1995, “Cholla Bay” was subdivided into 1,268 lots, all of which have been sold. The introduction of electric power and telephone 
service to in 1997 enabled the startup for the “Costa Diamante” project on 80 acres, which was the beginning of what is now 
known as Sandy Beach Resorts”. The Master Planned Development encompasses 5,000 acres. This year will is [sic] the 65th 
anniversary of the property being owned by the Brown’s. 
 
Sandy Beach Resorts is in the “First Mover” position in the development area of Puerto Penasco, mainly due to its substantial 
investment in infrastructure and commitment to excellence in developing and meeting scheduled activity dates, as well as having 
the best development property in the area. 
 

Brief History of Sandy Beach 
[This article was discovered by Ed Walencikowski among some of his papers, written about 2005.] 

 

Joaquin Noriega 
Egurrola 

 

Security  
 

received a certificate 
and $500.00 pesos 

 

Veronica Mejia 
Cabrera 

 

Housekeeping  
 

received a certificate 
and $300.00 pesos 

 

Juan Carlos 
Sotelo Romero 

 

Maintenance 
 

received a certificate 
and $200.00 pesos 

 

Paty Dominguez 
 
 

Bella Sirena’s new Administrative Assistant, 
reporting to Ruben Robles Beltran in the Finance 
Department. Paty was born in Caborca, Sonora, on 
December 26, 1985. When she was 11 years old, 
she moved to Rocky Point with her parents, two 
brothers and two sisters. She lives at home with 
her parents. As well as having brothers and sisters, 
Paty has ten nephews. She likes listening to music 
and enjoys baseball very much, When you meet 
her she is always wearing a welcoming smile. 
 

Employees of the Month 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

               

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

       

 

 

 

 
 

Beach Boot Camps 

at Bella!  
 

Starting on Saturday, April 13th @ 10AM 
and running each Saturday thru May 4th 

 
Meet  at the Grand Lawn at Bella Sirena for a fun 
and challenging workout for all! The class will last 

for 45 minutes, and will cost $10USD  
 

Space is limited so sign up today through the 
"Contact Us" submission form at 

www.PtByMatt.VPweb.com 
 Last second walk-ins are always welcome! 

 

Please Bring: Water Bottle & Beach Towel  

 

A major piece of news is that you can now go to the AeroMexico web site and book 

a flight between Puerto Penasco and Las Vegas! Although many City Officials are 
saying final schedules and pricing have not been confirmed, I did a ‘trial run’ showing 
leaving Vegas on Sunday, June 27 and returning to Vegas from Penasco on Thursday, 
July 4. The cost shown, including tariffs and taxes, came to $6407 pesos round trip 
(+/- $520 US$). The flights should be starting mid-June, twice a week. 

 

AROUND TOWN 

 

CLASSIFIED ADS 
 
{9D¦b5! ά¢IL{ ϧ ¢I!¢έΥ  
When looking for furnishings for your condo 
or home check out Segunda "This & That" at 
the Old Port. It is just down the hill from the 
Friendly Dolphin. New and Consigned Items. 
Open Tuesday through Saturday noon to four. 
 
JUST IN TIME FOR GOOD WEATHER: 
A 21 foot Sea Ray open bow boat for sale in 
excellent condition. See it here at Bella 
Sirena. TOM at  extension 1301. 
 
NEED A HAIRCUT, MANICURE, PEDICURE, 
MASSAGE?  
Give LIDIA a call at extension 1303 and she 
will come right to your unit. Lidia’s prices are 
as follows: haircuts $10; manicure $10; 
pedicure $20; and massage $40 
 
BELLA SIRENA STORAGE UNIT #1 For Sale: 
Do you need a secure place to store your 
‘Beach Toys’ (aka ATV’s, Rhinos, kayaks, etc.)? 
It is one of the largest of the few storage 
units actually on premises at Bella Sirena. It 
has power and lighting. It has a fully executed 
separate trust in place. Easy access. Any offer 
over $6500.00 would be considered.  Best 
offer above this, it will be sold 
 Please Email Denny Teufel at.... 
dteufel05@gmail.com 
 
 

The Convention Center is on track for its October opening, if all goes according to 

plan and ‘manana’ does not kick in. 

 

The New Mall is now actively looking for businesses to rent spaces. I also 

understand that Santa Fe grocery store has started building in that area. 

 

A Port related item is that the contract for the design of the Port and Terminal was 

awarded to Bermello Ajamil & Partners, Inc. No word yet on which company will 

be doing the actual construction of the port. 

 

Jet Purple Airlines recently issued a press release about some of their upcoming 

flights, one being flights from Scottsdale Airport to Puerto Penasco. I am working 

on trying to get additional definitive information. The amazing thing, before the press 
release, no one seemed to know anything about it! Rumors can normally get around 
Penasco faster than the speediest Internet email. P.S., the planes really are purple. 

 

Game Room Wish List 
 

As many of you know, the Board is looking into creating a ‘rough’ 
Game Room, trying to keep costs down but provide a place where 
both kids and adults can enjoy a game of pool, Ping Pong, board 
games, etc. Anything you can donate (or sponsor, such as paint) will 
be very appreciated. For example, Don & Tracy Weber and their 

 three daughters will be bringing down a basketball set up the next time they come down. There is a 
possibility of a Ping Pong table. So take a quick look in your garage and/or closets. A table and chairs 
would be great for playing games and working on computers. Dr. Jimmy Liguori is heading up this 
project, along with the help of the Architectural/Landscape Committee. The idea is to have a fun 
place to hang out without much cost to the HOA in these economic times. 

 
Hacienda & Rental Units 

 

Just wanted to alert any Bella Sirena homeowner who use their unit as a rental, either full time or 
occasionally, that the Hacienda (Mexican IRS) has started to investigate units and homes used as 
rentals to ensure that all taxes are being paid correctly and in a timely manner. The Hacienda can go 
back 5 years. There is no better time to become legal than before you become part of a criminal 
investigation of a rental company that is evading taxes. By simply going to the offending company’s 
website all the properties they manage are listed and it is easy for the Hacienda to check to see if 
they are receiving taxes or not. You would want to be sure that if your rental management company 
was audited that you would feel safe. I understand that they have already started investigating one 
of the larger rental agencies and have several more on their list. This could mean not only large 
fines for the rental agency but also for any homeowner not found in compliance with tax laws.  
 

Before you started renting out your unit, either as a 'By Owner' or through an agency, if a non 
Mexican citizen, you should have applied for either a Residente Temporal (formerly an FM3 or FM2) 
or a Residente Permanente (formerly Immigrado) visa and a Hacienda tax ID number. If you use a 
rental agency copies of these documents should be on file at the agency and the rental agency 
should have been collecting and paying all taxes owed in a timely manner. 
 

You might want to confirm with your agency that all taxes are paid to date. 

http://www.ptbymatt.vpweb.com/
mailto:dteufel05@gmail.com

